DURHAM CATHOLIC
é:;: ¢) DISTRICT SCHOOL BOARD
Learning and Living in Faith

Memorandum

To: Board of Trustees

From: Tracy Barill, Director of Education
Date: June 19, 2023

Subject: Correspondence

Please see the attached certificate that was received from First Student for your
information.
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This certifies that a tree was planted by First Student on behalf of

Durham Catholic District School Board

in celebration of Earth Day 2023.

First Student, Inc. has worked in collaboration with EARTHDAY.ORG™ and The Canopy Project
to improve our shared environment by planting trees across the globe.

G FIRSTstudent /

- John Kenning
CANOPY. Chief Executive Officer and President
PROJECY April 22, 2023
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